
Wednesday 30 October 2019 6:30pm @ South View school 

Dear Members, 

Attendees: 
Tom Mayes, Claire Bowd, Charlotte Francis, Rachel Carrington, Gina Padmore, Sally 

Speechley, Collette Dobbs, Danielle Hamilton, Carolyn Simmons, Tracy Darke, Andrea 
Kettles, Sally Speechley, Zoe Stanojevic, Georgina Osbourne 

Apologies: 
Natasha Hinchcliff, Amers Nizzer, Lucy Cousins, Ella Harrison, Gavin Miller, Natalie 
Mills,  Vicky Colley, Anita Lucas, Anne Treadwell, Chloe Lamb, Kate Nizzer, Amers 

Nizzer Kristina White, Maddy Maguire, Michael Carrington, Naomi Hurst, Nikki 
Stenning, Rebecca Keats, Teresa Phillips 

FOSV Meetings: 
Monday 25th November 6:30pm 

Tuesday 14th January 6:30pm 

Monday 9th March 6:30pm 

Monday 11th May 7:00pm 

Tuesday 16th June 7:00Pm (New intake eve 5-6pm) 

Chair - Tom Mayres  

Deputy Chair - Amers Nizzer 

Treasurer - Carolyn Simmons 

Joint secretary - Claire Bowd, Charlotte Francis 

F R I E N D S  O F  S O U T H  V I E W  
C O M M I T T E E   



School Disco - Friday 8th November: Georgina Osborne 

• All help is covered for both KS1 and KS2 discos 

• Ticket sales - Covered  

• Caroline happy to to sort floats for both discos (separate pots)  

• Nutty has already purchased everything that is needed for the disco I.e food, sweets 

• Volunteer roles TBC by Georgina Osbourne nearer the time 

Christmas Fayre - Friday 22nd November:  

• We have lots of helpers for Thursday evening to set up the grotto time tbc, claire, 
Carolyn, Charlotte, tracy, naomi, Lucy, nutty and tom. 

• Raffle prizes for the Christmas fayre discussed, loads in storage from last year plus 
lots of generous donations from our FOSV eg: meal for 2 at the regional park, nail 
voucher, perdys bows, virtual reality voucher, activity world voucher and many many 
many more! 

• Gavin has secured our Christmas trees from Baytree garden centre!! Claire will be 
collecting these nearer the time - More information to follow, 

• Rachel has a sketch of the previous set up of the Grotto, so will work around this. 

• Gemma Mason has the chair for Santa  

• Gina will be arranging Santa Clause, possibly John Munton for Grotto. 

• Xmas stock to be collected from the garage  

• Prizes and sweets discussed for games prizes at the fayre - TBC. 

• Number of Stalls TBC  

• Selection boxes discussed for grotto gifts for children, around 100 agreed, if theres 
spare, these will be used for tombola. ***(these have now all been purchased by Tom 
for £100 at £1 each)*** 

• TBC Elf outfit to be found for grotto, Tracy will look into this!  

• Santa TBC - Email sent to John - Santa to be ready by 3:00 

• FOSV Candy floss machine to possibly be utilised on sweet stand at fayre, 



CHRISTMAS PLAY DATES -  

10th December -1:45, 11th December 9:30am and 5:30pm 

• 2 volunteers needed before start of plays to sell raffle tickets and Christmas programs 
TBC. 

30th November light switch on: 

• Agreed on Chocolate tombola stall, date on collecting chocolate TBC. 

• Selection boxes to be used if there are any left over from the Xmas fayre ?   

• 3 helpers to run the stool which is now covered  

Great Fire of London - Trip for Year 2:  

We all agreed to donate an amount of £274.00 to Ks2 for a trip  

Circus: Rachel Carrington  

• We’ve all agreed to have another circus! Rachel has been playing around with dates, 
discussed to possible have a Friday date in 2020 

Year 6 Leavers trip 

• Natasha Hinchcliffe has booked activity world and coach for Tuesday 14th July 2020. 



Garage: 

Mrs T have advised we need to move all our stock from our current garage to make way 
for the new school site managers belongings, this needs to be done asap! Alternative 
accommodation to be found. 

• Volunteers needed to move out - date TBC 

• Members to go to garage and see what is in there, Tom to email Mrs T for viewing of 
shed to see if big enough this to be carried out on 31st oct. 

• Pictures of garage to be shared with members. 

• Agreed to donate plant pots to Foundation x 44 currently in storage - this has now 
been done 

• Any sweets in garage to be used at Christmas fayre  

Change of Policy: 

• There has been a request from Andrea Kettles to borrow our games to take to future 
charity events - All members present voted and agreed this is ok. 

Fundraising: 

New future major fundraising project discussed, ideas involved possible music 
equipment outside, a frog pond or the possibility of iPads for each year group, Tom to put 
the idea by Mrs T. 

The iPads idea was preferred by all and in total, 120 would be needed for KS2 alone. 

• ARK are the schools preferred computer supplier, we may be able to receive a 
discount if buying in bulk. 

• quote from Ark to see how much iPads would be. TBC. Sally and Zoe have Kindly 
agreed to contact Ark 



JOBS AND QUERIES STILL TO BE DONE ASAP 

• GEORGINA OSBOURNE - to delegate volunteer jobs rolls out to all disco helpers 

• TOM MAYERS - To email Mr Thobani to see if he would still like to sponsor school discos. 

• GINA PADMORE - To email Mrs Thobani in relation the henna tattooing. 

• TOM MAYES - to create a Christmas fayre raffle prize flyer. 

• GAVIN MILLER - to confirm if we are also allowed the stands for the trees from baytree. 

• TRACY DARKE - to confirm if we do have an elf costume in your loft! 

• RACHEL CARRINGTON - possibly book the circus for a Friday in 2020. 

• GINA PADMORE - to email Jayne.John to ask about santa. 

• GINA PADMORE - to amend policy and send to Tom. 

• SALLY AND ZOE - to contact ark for an iPad quote.


